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	Minutes
	Date OCTOBER 18, 2023
	time 7:00 pm
	


	Meeting called by
	Paul Walsh, Chairperson

	Type of meeting
	Regular

	Secretary
	Emily Brown, Acting Secretary


	Welcome


	Paul Walsh, Chair welcomed everyone and called the meeting to order at 7:06 pm.


	ATTENDANCE


	Jerry Bernardo, Alister Brown, Emily Brown, Harry Chadwick, Ian Dunn, Pat Forbes, Terry Gray, Cris LaPointe, John Mellor, Kyle Mellor, Blake Morrison, Lesley Smith-Taylor, Kevin Taylor, Tim Turner, Barb Walsh, Paul Walsh
Regrets: Andrew Beasley, Jacquie Beasley, Darren Chevalier, Justin Day, Brendan Douglass, Paul Douglass, Chuck Ewart, Jeff Fogal, Kelly Lane, Linda Lauzon, Don McGugan, Ted Pendle, Dave Penner, Wayne Scarrow, Shawn Zettle



	ACCEPTANCE OF MINUTES


	MOTION #231018-001

“That the Minutes from October 3, 2023 be accepted as presented.” (Forbes/L. Smith-Taylor)
Carried



	TREASURER’S REPORT

	· Rep Teams have until November 1st to reimburse SHA for their $5,000 loans.  11 loans were provided this season, with 6 already having repaid those funds, and 5 teams outstanding.

· Rep Assessment fees are due to SHA by December 1st.  This will need to be done via multiple e-transfers over a period of time to work around the $5,000 daily transfer limit.  
ONLINE BANKING APPROVAL RULES:

· This was shared for information only and transparency.  RBC requires business rules or parameters to be coded into one of our online banking applications (RBC Express).  Parameters were discussed with Ian Dunn and Barb Walsh, as they conduct the monthly internal audit. The following business rules were established:

· Account transfers: 1 approver for up to $10,000

· ACH Direct Deposits: RBC requires 2 approvers, so a 2-approver rule is set with a limit of $10,000

· Bill Payments (primarily intended for utility bills and n/a to SHA) and File Transfers (primarily for bulk payments to Refs and Timekeepers) mirror direct deposits.

SARNIA COMMUNITY FOUNDATION UPDATE:

· A group of potential donors wish to support SHA but would like to receive tax receipts for their donations.  SHA cannot issue tax receipts, so a meeting took place with the Sarnia Community Foundation to discuss potential options for funds to be collected, managed and receipted through that organization. Donors can set up a fund directly with SCF and receive tax receipts at the time of fund transfer.  They can then identify their organization(s) of choice to receive funds on a set schedule.  The SHA could also consider setting up our own fund for donations into Adopt A Player etc., with a donation option being made available directly from our website.  The SCF takes a small percentage fee as money flows into the Foundation.  Funds are professionally managed by investment advisors.  The Board was supportive of having Mike Barron, Executive Director of the Foundation at an upcoming meeting in the new year.  The external donors will also be put in direct contact with the Foundation to discuss options.  


	BILLS TO BE PAID 
	Recipient

Expense

Amount

Alliance Hockey

Planet Stitch
Linda Lauzon

Game Sheet Licenses (7 BB/8 seeded)
U13-21 Rec jerseys/socks *

October honorarium

* This came in overbudget due to higher team sizes than originally assumed (budgeted 312 players, required jerseys for 364 players).  The additional revenue resulting from higher registration numbers will offset the overspend of $1,240.74.  
$1779.75
$15,858.42
$330.00
MOTION #231018-002
“That the bill be paid as presented.” (E. Brown/K. Mellor)
Carried


	REGISTRATION DIRECTOR

	· Registrar reminded everyone to ensure that team information is shared with Registrar and Chair Paul Walsh once teams are finalized to complete the rostering and volunteer screening process.


	ICE DIRECTOR’S REPORT

	· Written report provided by Ice Director.
· Ice Director is working with Select teams to schedule practice ice now that most tryouts are done.
· There are a few additional invoices to send to teams to reimburse SHA for their additional ice/exhibition games.

· Winter Classic is scheduled for December 27-30th, and ice may therefore be limited over the Christmas break. Ice Director has started a list for those teams that are looking for additional ice during this time.

· Both AA/BB should have a period length template indicating what each centre uses.  This information was provided to Directors to pass along.  The template is intended to eliminate issues about period lengths that any Association uses. Teams will play the period lengths at each Association as per the template, regardless of if it is different from our home games. All schedulers enter their own information. 


	PHOTOGRAPHY DIRECTOR

	· Our blackout dates have been shared with Metcalf Photography.

· Photography Director is now waiting for a schedule from them indicating their availability.


	SELECT TEAM DIRECTOR

	· Written report provided by Select Team Director:

· Evaluation skate registrations have resulted in the following participants:

· U11 = 20

· U13 = 34

· U15 = 36

· U18 = 35

· Total = 125

· Select Director attended several evaluation skates, and they seemed to be well run.

· A budget has been submitted to Select Director by the U11 team.  U13 and U15 teams are scheduling another evaluation skate.

· Ice availability is a challenge and coaches are seeking ice at outside centres. They understand they must book it via SHA Ice Director.  

· Select Director has reached out to Select Hockey in other centres (4 London associations and Chatham), and a few of their coaches have responded with an interest in exhibition games.  That information has been passed on to the respective coach. 


	SILVER STICK DIRECTOR

	· Justin Randal from Lambton College’s Sports & Rec Program spoke with Silver Stick representatives regarding student help for Silver Stick.  The primary focus of the discussion was around social media support.  Lambton College is interested in working with us.  SHA Website Director will be asked if he would keep the Silver Stick social media alive when the student(s) are off at Christmas.




	NEW BUSINESS
	SCREENING CHECKS:
· Police screening for Recreation benches: The goal is to get lists to the Directors once SHA Chair has confirmed rosters.  December 1st is the target deadline, with December 31st as the drop-dead date.  Suspension notices for those missing documents will be issued as of December 31st. 
ONCA COMPLIANCE:
· Vice-Chair Administration advised that since we are a not-for-profit organization, we need to comply with ONCA (Ontario Not for Profit Corporations Act) by October 2024.  There is a bit of work to do on our Constitution and by-laws. Barb Walsh, John Mellor and Emily Brown will review.  Two readings will need to take place before the AGM, and we will likely want a legal review conducted to ensure we are compliant.  John Mellor will reach out to Wayne Shipley to enquire about that support.
NEW MANAGEMENT OF CHANGE PROCEDURE:
· This is not a policy, but outlines new pathways to change policy, procedures or regulations.  The feedback from the prior meeting was that the Board requires time to review any proposed changes. This document sets up the architecture for how to make changes to different types of documents. The intent is to minimize effort by the Board.  The Board should expect a few policy and procedure changes.  Issues and/or input are to be sent to Barb Walsh, Vice Chair Administration and Kevin Taylor, First Vice-Chair in advance of the Board discussion.  They will document and discuss the input, and provide updated versions as required.  
MOTION #231018-003
“That SHA will move forward with reviewing the Management of Change documents as presented” (B. Walsh/L. Smith-Taylor)
Carried
· The goal is to have this procedure in place by January.  This will be on the Board agenda in one month.

LIVE BARN:

· Live Barn was on the City Council docket for this past meeting, but the meeting ended early without discussing this item.  Live Barn won’t be in place by December 1st as a result. This needs to go to Council and the user groups prior to the City signing an agreement with Live Barn.

· Live Barn will run the dashboard once set up. AAA and SHA will provide schedules to the City, who will pass on to Live Barn to update the dashboard.  

· Managing the promo code still needs to be determined.  

· The current set up won’t allow for closed viewing (e.g., practices).

· Details on implementation and management will be discussed once this has received City Council approval. 
NEXT MEETING:  
· Next meeting is Tuesday, November 7, 2023, at 7:00 pm at Clearwater Arena.



	adjournment


	MOTION #231018-004
“That the meeting be adjourned.” (J. Mellor/K. Mellor)
Carried


Paul Walsh                





Emily Brown
Chair                      


             


Acting Secretary
